
  

Weekend Masses  Saturday 4:00pm  
Sunday 8:00am & 10:30am 
  
Daily Mass  Monday - Saturday 
10:30am 
  
Penance A priest-confessor is available 
Saturday after the morning Mass or by 
appointment. 
  
Anointing of the Sick Contact Father 
for a family member who is seriously ill.  
  
Communion for Homebound Call the 
Parish Office to request a Minister of 
Care to visit. 
  
Baptism Infants are baptized at the 
parish where their parents are active 
members - usually on Sunday after the 
Mass. Contact the Pastor to schedule.  
  
Marriage Celebrated for current 
parishioners. Engaged couples should 
begin preparations with the parish at 
least six months in advance of a 
proposed wedding.  
  
Funerals The family of the deceased 
should rely on the professional skill of a 
funeral director who will assist in 
making arrangements with the parish 
and cemetery.  
 
Parish Office Hours   Monday - Friday 
9:00am - 3:00pm  
fax: 708.447.9870 
 
Saint Hugh of Grenoble 1052 – 1132 
He was named a bishop at age 27. In 
time of famine he sold his Episcopal 
ring in order to aid the poor. Along 
with Saint Bruno, he founded the 
Carthusians. Feast: April 1.  

Rev. Marc W. Reszel, Pastor  
708.447.3108 +2 
marcreszel@gmail.com 
  
Christine Alfred, Office Manager  
708.447.3108 +1 
sthughlyons@sbcglobal.net 
  
Faith Formation Coordinator  
708.447.3108 +6 
sthughfaithformation@gmail.com  
 
 

Frank V. Mamolella, Deacon 
708.447.3108 +5 
chi5427@aol.com 
 
Fran Serpe, Music Director  
708.447.3108 +7 
ffserpe@gmail.com 
 
Pastors Emeriti (not in residence):  
Rev. James T. O’Connor,  
Rev. Edward S. Stokus,  
Rev. Robert J. Burnell 

St. Hugh Parish 
7939 West 43rd Street, Lyons, Illinois 60534-1533 
www.sthughlyons.org 
708.447.3108 
 

 

May 15, 2016                                                   Pentecost Sunday 

 

PENTECOST / CONFIRMATION: Receive the Holy Spirit 
* Confirmed at the Easter Vigil - blessed by the Bishop today 

Ashley “Agatha” Blazina 
Ashley “Maria” Bohn 
Jazmin “Olivia” Galan 
Jake “John” Howell-Cook 
Cody “Francis” Mendizibal 
Amanda “Francis” Moreno 
Nolan “Thomas” Pilzarczyk 
Jennifer “Joseph” Rivera 
Kevin “Peter” Rivera 
Jennifer “Cecelia” Rodriguez 

Jaime “Sebastian” Sandoval 
Emma “Bridget” Schemenauer 
Mary “Teresa” Schemenauer 
Amanda “Rose” Suvetor 
Alexis “Mary” Suvetor 
Jonathan “John” Wojcik 
* Susana “Emma” Ortiz 
* Jada “Elizabeth” Vaca 
* Xavier “Alexander” Vaca 
* Elias “Anthony” Vaca 



  From 
the 
Pastor’s 
Desk 
 

ALLELUIA 
Blessings and joy as this resurrection 
season concludes with today’s 
Solemnity of Pentecost, the so-called 
Birthday of the Church. Appropriately, 
at the 10:30am Mass, we welcome the 
Most Rev. Andrew P. Wypych, an 
Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdiocese, to 
Confirm sixteen of our parishioners. This 
sacramental outpouring of the Holy 
Spirit is an Easter blessing and gift to 
our parish. Congratulations to our 
Confirmandi, their parents, godparents, 
sponsors, and catechists.  
 
On Saturday May 21, as I celebrate 
my twenty-eighth anniversary of 
ordination, Archbishop Blase J. Cupich 
will ordain five men as priests of the 
Archdiocese. Pray for our new Fathers: 
Pawel Barwikowski, Dominic Clemente, 
Miguel Flores,  Matthew Litak, and 
Michael Trail.  
 
Let us continue to pray for one another 
and for our parish. 
 

Father Reszel 
 
 
New Life in Christ 
Grace Giovanna Gentile, daughter of 
Julie Marie (Liotine) and Michael 
Gentile was baptized on May 7. 
Congratulations. 
 
Rest in peace 
In your kindness, please pray for the 
repose of the soul of Vincent Caccamo. 
Funeral rites for Mr. Caccamo were 
held on May 6. 
  

SCW Woman of the Year: Christine Alfred 
Text for the ACCW - Vicariate IV award presentation on  Saturday May 14 

Girl Scout troop leader, director of 
Religious Education and RCIA, catechist, 
SCW Membership Commission and Jr. 
Member coordinator, violinist, 
Eucharistic minister, and lector, along 
with being parish administrative 
assistant … no, this isn’t St. Hugh 
reaching out for volunteers, we are 
mentioning ALL that our 2016 Woman 
of the Year, Christine Alfred, does for 
our parish and its members. We often 
wonder, how does she do it?  
  

It seems Chris found a way to balance 
her family life and volunteering. She's 
been married to her husband, Jon, for 
17 years. Chris and Jon renewed their 
vows in 2015 at St. Hugh. They are 
proud parents of two wonderful young 
ladies, Veronica and Jackie. These 
teenagers have been following in their 
mother’s footsteps! They may one day 
become Women of the Year; we'll 
have to wait and see.  
  

Chris has been a member of St. Hugh 
since 2001 and is someone you see 
there constantly. If she isn’t at Mass or 
a parish function, the question always 
is, “Where’s Chris?” 
  

Chris began her Girl Scout adventure in 
2005. The Daisy troop needed help at 
her daughter’s school, and she jumped 
right in. About 6 months later, she 
became the Daisy leader, and 6 
months after that, she became the 
Service Unit manager! Around 2008, 
Chris started helping the Catholic girls 
in her troop earn their religious 
awards. It was around this time that St. 
Hugh’s Girl Scout troop needed help. 

Amazingly, Chris took 
that on, too. It wasn’t 
easy leading troops in 
two locations, so in 
2010, she moved all the 
troops to St. Hugh. It’s 
been 10½ years, and 
she still leads the 
Cadettes, Seniors and 
Ambassadors! She’s always organizing 
a pancake breakfast or spaghetti 
dinner to get the Scouts to Savannah, 
Georgia.  
  

Not only was she deeply involved with 
the Girls Scouts, she also became a 
catechist in 2007 and started teaching 
the first-graders. Quickly running up 
the ranks, she taught grades 5-8, then 
confirmation classes, in 2010 became 
our director of Religious Education, and 
in 2012 started teaching RCIA! 
  

But wait! There’s more! With all the 
work she’s been doing with Girl Scouts 
and Religious Education at St. Hugh, she 
still steps in when help is needed. She 
helps with the children’s choir, plays the 
violin during Mass, and fills in as a 
Eucharistic minister or lector in a pinch. 
She even stepped up to mentor our Jr. 
SCW members after coming up with 
the idea of inviting them to join our 
Society. Together, they have planned 
our last two spring luncheon events. 
  

PHEW!!!! I’m exhausted from writing 
this. Chris, we are thankful for all that 
you do and EXTREMELY proud to have 
you as St. Hugh’s 2016 Woman of the 
Year!! Congratulations. 
  

You are invited to: 
 

16th Annual Ecumenical Prayer Service for Christian Unity 4:00pm reception 
on Sunday May 22 at St. Mark’s Episcopal Church, 393 N Main St., Glen Ellyn. 
The sponsors include the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Chicago 312.534.5325 
 

27th Annual St. Laurence H.S. Alumni Golf Outing Friday May 27 at Broken 
Arrow GC in Lockport. $150 per person. Call Ed Kozak 708.458.6900 ext244 
 

43rd Annual Senior Unity Mass 10:00am on Thursday June 2 at Holy Family, 
1080 Roosevelt Rd., Chicago. Information Fair and Free Hot Lunch follow Mass. 
Reservations required: 312.655.7425 ahamilton@catholiccharities.net 
 

Sundays at CTU: “The Catholic Imagination” a 3:00pm lecture by Father Richard 
Fragomeni on June 5. The Catholic Theological Union is at 5416 S. Cornell Ave., 
Chicago. RSVP by May 30: www.ctu.edu/rsvp or 773.371.5410 

  



  

Mass Priest Lector Eucharistic Ministers Altar Servers 

4:00 
 
 
 
 

MCCJ Father  Hanna S.   

8:00 
 
 
 
 

Father Reszel Stephanie R.   

10:30 Father Reszel Farrah K.   

Weekend of  May 21-22 
 

MCCJ = Comboni Missionaries of the Sacred Heart of Jesus; Missionarii Comboniani Cordis Iesu    

Mass Priest / Deacon Reader Eucharistic Ministers  Altar Servers 

4:00pm 
 

Father Reszel 
 
 

Celeste Quezada Cathy Bergman 
Sue Stafford 
Cindy McCarthy 

 Marissa H 
Juan S 

8:00am 
 

Father Reszel 
 

Andy Arellano Nina Konopasek 
Rosemary Kufta 
Edgardo Ramos 

 Ashley B 
Brian B 

10:30am 
 

MCCJ Father 
Deacon 

Jackie A Tony Diaz 
Patti Krueger 
Nicki Mendez 

 Veronica A 
Anthony W 

Saints or Observances,  
Readings, and Mass Intentions 

 

Pentecost Sunday 
Acts 2:1-11;  
Ps 104; 
1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13;  
Jn 14:15-16, 23b-26  
 
 

4:00Valenty, Anna & George Bukowski 

 

8:00 Dorothy Stephansen;  
Sister Barbara Jean & Wally Ciszek 
 

10:30 Intentions of the Parish /  
Confirmation 
 

Monday May 16 
Jas 3:13-18; Ps 19; Mk 9:14-29 
 

10:30 Bernice Ciszek (98th birthday) 

 

Tuesday May 17 
Jas 4:1-10; Ps 55; Mk 9:30-37 

 

10:30 Teodulo Nuno 

 

Wednesday May 18 St. John I 
Jas 4:13-17; Ps 49; Mk 9:38-40 

 

10:30  
 

Thursday May 19 
Jas 5:1-6; Ps 49; Mk 9:41-50 

 

10:30 Joseph Sindelar 
 

Friday May 20 St. Bernardine of Siena 
Jas 5:9-12; Ps 103; Mk 10:1-12 

 

10:30 Saint Hugh Purgatorial Society 
 

Saturday May 21 St. Christopher 
Magallanes and Companions 
Jas 5:13-20; Ps 141; Mk 10:13-16 

 

10:30 Florence Grego 
 
 
 

The Most Holy Trinity 
Prv 8:22-31;  
Ps 8;  
Rom 5:1-5;  
Jn 16:12-15  
 

4:00 Intentions of the Parish 
 

8:00 Leona & Paul Carrabotta; 
Sister Barbara Jean & Wally Ciszek 
 

10:30 Joseph J Davidowski 
 

 
Holy Hour 
Each Sunday at 4:00pm 
Enter church through the 
ramp (south) door.  
Watch this space for any 
changes to the schedule. 
 

 
Question of the week 
To whom should I go and how exactly 
can we share together the renewing 
presence of the Spirit’s gentle love 
“resting” upon us?  
 

Pray for the sick 
Liz Bryson, Virginia Bryson, Mike Cahill, 
Richard Callahan, Ronald Demco, Bob 
Ferrill, Dawn Gilbert, Glen Gilbert, 
Roseanne Gilbert, Florence Gorgen, 
Will Gorgen, Dawn Hainsworth, 
Annette Jaworski, Leo Jeselski, Gloria 
Kucan, Ley Majia, Patrick Miller, 
Lorraine Polcyn, Marianne Salvino, 
Vicki Stephansen, Pat Stone, Elsie 
Tobolaski 

Jubilee of Mercy: December 8, 2015 - November 20, 2016 
Announcing the Jubilee Year of Mercy, Pope Francis 
challenged us to proclaim God's mercy "to everyone 
without exception . . . again and again, with new 
enthusiasm and renewed pastoral action”. Pentecost 
proclaims that the door locked for fifty days is thrown 
open at last. No longer closed in on itself, the 
community speaks to crowds from different 
backgrounds, distant lands, exotic languages. Everyone 
hears their native language. The Spirit does not restore 
Babel's uniformity, but forges unity-in-diversity of 
language, race, nationality--embracing all without 
exception. During this Jubilee Year of Mercy, 
Pentecost's Spirit summons us afresh from mediocrity 
and isolation to share God's mercy with the world. "This 
is our mission!" Francis exclaims. We are "given the gift 
of the 'tongue' of the Gospel and the 'fire' of the Holy 
Spirit, so that while we proclaim Jesus risen, living and 

present in our midst, we may warm . . . the heart of the peoples, drawing near to 
Him, the way, the truth, and the life" . - Peter Scagnelli, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 



  B-I-N-G-O & Pull Tabs 
Every Thursday in Keating Hall. 
Doors open 5:00pm  / Concessions 
Early Bird game 6:45pm 
Crew #4 to assist on May 19 
 
Manna Group Scrip  
Need a Confirmation, First Communion, 
or Graduation present? Let your gift 
cards benefit Saint Hugh. In-stock: 
Amazon $10, Burger King $5, CVS 
$25, Dunkin Donuts $10, Home Depot 
$25, iTunes $10, Jewel $25, Meijer 
$25, Menard's $25, Walgreens $25,  
Walmart $25 are available after 
Mass. Next weekend see Nora Olvera 
(4:00), Nina Konopasek (8:00), or 
Theresa Mendez (10:30). To order 
from other retailers, see the complete 
list on the bulletin board in the vestibule 
or visit www.sthughlyons.org and click 
FUNDRAISING 
 
Wills / Bequests 
After providing for your loved ones, 
please consider naming Saint Hugh 
Parish as a beneficiary of your estate.  
 

Renew My Church prayer 
Lord Jesus, you speak to us today, as 
you spoke to  holy men and women 
who have gone before us. In every age 
and in our own time, you call to us and 
say: Renew My Church. 
 

Pour out the gift of your Holy Spirit 
upon us, and enable us 
• to hear you clearly 
• to listen to each other attentively 
• to imagine our future boldly 
• to discern your direction wisely 
• to persevere in your holy will 

courageously 
• to stay together in charity 
• to surrender our own plans readily 
• to embrace the greater good 
• to hand on your gifts to future 

generations. 
 

May we remain in the holy company of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary, the apostles, 
and all the saints. May their example 
and presence inspire us with patient 
confidence in the work of your grace. 
 

We ask this of you who live and reign 
with the Father in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, one God, forever and ever. 
Amen 

Stewardship thought 
The Advocate, the Holy Spirit whom the 
Father will send in my name, will teach 
you everything and remind you of all 
that I told you.  - JOHN 14:26 
 

The materialism of our society lures us 
to concentrate more on what we want 
than on what God wants for us.  The 
relativism of our world tells us that we 
should be tolerant of all things, that 
there is no absolute truth.  Pray to the 
Holy Spirit to put the right words in our 
mouths when challenged about our 
faith. 

Pentecost by Paul Turner 
On Pentecost we celebrate the day on which the Holy Spirit 
came upon the disciples in a form resembling tongues of 
fire, empowering them to proclaim the message that Jesus is 
risen from the dead. According to Acts of the Apostles (1:13
–14), Mary, the apostles, and other disciples had been 
huddled together in an upper room after the ascension of 
Jesus. But on this day they went forth from that room as new 

people, alive in the Spirit, speaking in tongues and winning over believers by 
the thousands. 
 

The Mass of Pentecost Sunday is marked by a few special features. The first 
reading for Saturday’s Vigil Mass, for example, is taken from the Old 
Testament. Throughout the Easter season, all the readings come from the New 
Testament—except, of course, the responsorial psalm. Saturday’s first reading 
foreshadows the coming of the Spirit. On Sunday the first reading comes from 
Acts of the Apostles, and it tells the story of Pentecost. After the second reading, 
everyone sings or says the Pentecost sequence, a special hymn that tells the 
meaning of this day. 
 

If the priest uses Eucharistic Prayer I, he inserts a special phrase saying that this 
is the day on which the Holy Spirit appeared to the apostles. The Mass concludes 
with a double “alleluia.” The deacon or priest adds the words to his dismissal, 
and you answer, “Thanks be to God, alleluia, alleluia.” This joyful acclamation 
concludes the church’s celebration of Easter. 
 

The paschal candle burns throughout the Pentecost Mass, as it does for the 50 
days of Easter Time. After Mass, however, it is moved from its place near the 
ambo to a position in the baptistry. 
 
 

Copyright © 2012 Resource Publications, Inc., 160 E. Virginia St. #170, San Jose, CA 95112, 408.286.8505 

Treasures from the tradition 
"Order" and "presbyter" are not 
everyday words in our vocabulary, 
since we think of order as a quality of 
life rather than a collective noun, and 
"priest" usually does just fine in 
everyday conversation. Yet each word 
has deep roots in our tradition. At an 
ordination we select men for service to 
the community. Ordo is a Latin word 
drawn not from pagan religious life but 
from Imperial Rome. It meant a distinct 
body standing apart from the people, 
such as a body of people responsible 
for civil governance, senators for 
example. Think of the selectmen or 
board of governors in your civic home, 
and you will get the idea. The church 
borrowed the term to describe the 
place of certain people within the 
people of God, thus the "order of 
deacons," "the order of presbyters," 
and even "the order of virgins, 
catechumens, widows, neophytes, 
penitents," and so on, as distinct groups 
within the church. 
 

Just as ancient Rome had various 
uniforms for the ranks and stations in 
civil life, so too did certain garments 
give clues to membership in an "order" 
in the church. So, our tradition favors 
the idea of an ordination liturgy not as 
receiving something so much as being 
received. This is clearly expressed in 
the liturgy. The "kiss of peace" is given 
only by the ordaining bishop and 
priests to the newly "ordained," not by 
the faithful, the deacons, or the 
concelebrating bishops who are 
present.  
-Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co.   



  Parish Support 
May 7-8 
Includes gifts through GiveCentral 
  

Offertory                                                                               3321                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Maintenance                                                                     271                                  
Major Repair                                                                             25 
Mothers                                                                                      270  
                                                                                                                                                                                            
FOR PARISH                                                                      3887 
  

Budget for 2015 - 2016 
Needed Weekly Offertory           2900 
 
  

Extraordinary         
Sharing Parish                                                                          92 
 Catholic Charities                                                   280 
 
To safely make your contribution 
electronically through GiveCentral 
visit  www.sthughlyons.org and click 
the blue DONATE on the top right. 
THANK YOU 
 
Vocation thought 
The Spirit gave them ability. Is the 
Holy Spirit preparing you to share 
the Lord’s mission as a priest, 
deacon or in the consecrated life?  
Contact Father Francis Bitterman at 
fbitterman@archchicago.org or 
312.534.8298  

GOD’S WORD FOR CHILDREN  

 

Ministries 
708.447.3108 for all marked (*) 
 

Liturgical 
Altar Server  (*) +1                                    
Music - Fran Serpe (*) + 7                           
Reader - Arlene Houda                               
708.442.9268 
Eucharistic Minister - Arlene Houda           
708.442.9268 
Minister of Care (*) +5                               
Usher / Greeter  (*) +1                              
 

Catechetical 
Christine  Alfred – Coordinator 
Religious Education (*) +6                           
Sacraments / RCIA (*) +6                            
SPRED - Theresa Mendez                            
708.441.9271 
 

Service / Social 
Bingo on Thursdays (*) +8                           
Girl Scouts (*) +6                    
Knights of Columbus                                   
708.341.3141 
Manna Group Scrip (*) +1                          
Respect Life - Liz  Shermack                         
708.447.6849 
St. Vincent de Paul Society (*) +4                
S.C.W. - Rosemary Kufta                            
708.447.7562  

From the Faith 
Formation Office  
May 15: Confirmation with 
Bishop Wypych at 10:30am 
Mass 
 

May 16: RCIA  Potluck Dinner 
6:30-8:00pm 

 

May 19: YM Open Gym for grades 7-12,  
7:00-8:30pm 

 

May 22: RE end of the year party 11:30am 
 

June 1: SPRED information meeting at 
7:00pm. Volunteers are needed for Saint Hugh 
to host a regional SPRED (Special Religious 
Education) Center for 17-21 year olds. Those in 
other age groups, including three of our 
parishioners, are currently served at SPRED 
centers in neighboring parishes. To learn  more, 
contact Theresa Mendez at 708.441.9271 
 

June 3: Family Movie Night doors open at 
7:00pm film begins at 7:30pm 
 

June 6: SCW dinner and meeting at 6:00pm  
 
 

---------------------------- 
 
 

Watch this space for information concerning 
summertime activities including Vacation Bible 
School in July and the annual Parish Picnic in 
August. 

 


